## ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

## September 6, 2022

The general membership luncheon meeting of the RRWC was held on September 6, 2022. We celebrated our 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary.

## **Business Meeting:**

Rose Depoe President called the meeting to order at 12:18, following a buffet lunch, and welcomed all attendees.

Lyle Drescher from Representative Lynn Stuckey's office presented the club with a resolution in honor of our 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary for all of the contributions the club to the Denton community. This was a proclamation from Rep. Stuckey that Lyle read to the members.

Rose read her quote for the meeting.

Rose and Nancy Garre introduced new members and first time attendees.

Mary Ormberg introduced some special members for their loyalty to the club and years of membership.

Sandra Mankowich celebrated the September birthdays. There was a drawing for the free lunch. Tari Morales won.

Next, we watched a video where most of the Club's past presidents spoke on our 20<sup>th</sup> Anniversary.

Martha Fagin, our first president spoke and then Rose passed our white roses to all of the past presidents.

Mary Ormberg recognized two members with years of service to the club: Alice Uyeda and Geraldine Gawle.

Rose stated we now have a total of 482 members.

Rose gave an overview of the club's finances and thanked the table decorators, greeters, and hospitality team for a great job.

We were then entertained with a Fortune Teller skit, followed by a past presidents skit on past programs and contributions to the community.

Denton County Food Center was our charity today, and we raised \$460 as a donation to them. As part of Share the Blessings, Maggie Jamison won a free lunch at our next luncheon meeting. Donna reminded members of a Community Relations Committee meeting to be held on 9/12 at 3:00pm in the Legacy Room of the clubhouse.

Rose reminded everyone of the pink sheets on the table to write down the names of people to receive a card from the Sunshine Committee.

Rose also noted upcoming dates: 9/11 was Grandparents Day, 9/20 is the day trip to Northpark and on 10/8 is the holiday market.

We enjoyed a skit from the past presidents recalling our past day trips and overnight trips.

We closed our meeting with a final skit—a BW dance recreation from 2013—Der Robsonhosen.

Rose adjourned the meeting @2:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. DeBoever Secretary, RRWC